
East Anstey Primary School 

Consultation on Change of Age Range of East Anstey Primary School 

 

Proposal 

 

Consultation on the change of age range from 4-11 years to 2-11 years with effect from 

September 2018 

 

Background 

The proposal is for East Anstey Governor-run Pre-School to become part of East Anstey Primary 
School rather than operating as an extended service.  The Pre-School will become a Nursery 
Class within the school. 

Parents will still need to make a separate application to Devon County Council for a place in the 
Reception class.  

Capital and Impact on the School 

No capital funding will be required by the School from Devon County Council.  The increase will 

not affect the net capacity of the school, nor the Planned Admission Number and will not put 

pressure on existing classroom space. 

The Process 

 

In accordance with Department for Education guidance, a change to the age range of one year 

or more for a Community School requires a statutory consultative process to be undertaken.  All 

responses to this consultation will be carefully considered by the school and Devon County 

Council, as the decision-maker, and the indicative timetable is as follows: 

 

Consultation:  Wednesday 13th June to Wednesday 20th June 2018 

Brief Notice formal consultation period: June/July 2018 (4 weeks) 

Proposed Implementation:  September 2018 

 

Responding to the consultation 

 

You can respond to the consultation by the closing date of 5pm on Wednesday 20th June 2018 

by writing to: 

 

Strategic Planning – Children’s Services 

Room AB2, Lucombe House, Devon County Council, Topsham Road, Exeter, EX2 4QD or by: 

 

e-mailing: schoolconsultations@devon.gov.uk 

 

Devon County Council’s consultation website will be kept updated throughout the process: 

https://new.devon.gov.uk/haveyoursay/ 

 

mailto:schoolconsultations@devon.gov.uk
https://new.devon.gov.uk/haveyoursay/


All responses will be shared with the school, unless you request otherwise. All responses will be 

placed on public file and will be available for public inspection.  

Please note that all comments will be properly considered by the decision-makers, but we will 

not send individual responses to any specific points raised. The website will be updated and all 

statutory requirements complied with.    

If you need a summary of this in a different format or in a different language, please contact 

Strategic Planning Team on 01392 382057 or email: schoolconsultations@devon.gov.uk  

 


